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 the clarification (para 42, APG 220) that “[n]ot all aspects of the criteria in paragraphs 
44 and 45 of APS 220 would be relevant to certain credit products and activities”; 

 the statement (para 43, APG 220) that “[s]ome credit products and activities may 
warrant a streamlined credit assessment which may not be fully consistent with a 
traditional credit assessment”; and 

 the recognition (para 45, APG 220) that there are various ways of assessing an 
individual’s capacity, including looking at a borrower’s regular savings pattern.  

We also welcome the retention of the 6-month probation period as provided for in paragraph 
94 of APS 220. 

We have the following specific feedback: 

i. In relation to the statement (para 48, APG 220) that, “Interest rate buffers would also 
be applied to any other existing debts of the borrower”, we suggest that the practice 
guide clarify/recognise that: 

a. It is not necessary to individually apply a buffer on each obligation of the 
borrower. A more broad-based approach to providing for a buffer on other 
debts may be taken. 

b. The approach to buffers on other obligations should be designed considering 
the consumer’s overall financial position and their overall level, and types, of 
debt. For example, in relation to credit cards, there is already an implicit buffer 
given the NCCP obligation to assess capacity to repay the full balance over 
three years (even though a very small proportion of credit card holders would 
ever draw the full balance and take three years to repay).  

c. The above expectation does not apply to fixed rate obligations of the 
borrower; 
 

ii. In relation to the statement (para  48, APG 220) that “APRA does not expect that 
buffers would be adjusted on an individual basis to approve an exposure that 
otherwise would not meet the ADI’s credit assessment and approval criteria”, we note 
that an ADI may utilise a process of “dual buffers” whereby a consumer who satisfies 
the higher of the buffers is not required to undergo additional verification steps. 
However, a consumer who fails serviceability based on the higher of the buffers is put 
through additional verification steps and will be approved if, following that additional 
verification, they are deemed to satisfy serviceability based on the lower buffer. We 
recommend that the practice guide recognise that the use of “dual buffers” as a 
‘scalability’ tool is acceptable.  
 

iii. In relation to paragraph 50, we note that the draft practice guide currently infers that 
the ADI must use the borrower’s declared expenses (when they are greater than 
calculated benchmarks) and that there is no room for the borrower to reduce those 
expenses in order to afford the loan. We recommend that the practice guide 
recognise that expense reduction is possible as reflected in ASIC’s RG 209 (at RG 
209.194 onwards). 
 

iv. In relation to paragraph 53, we note that Perram J in Australian Securities and 
Investment Commission v Westpac Banking Corporation (Liability Trial) [2019] FCA 
1244 recognised that, for the purposes of the NCCP responsible lending assessment, 






